    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    July 11, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen John Schweigert, Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Alderman Monica Rozier joined the meeting at 7:05 PM. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the June Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Thursday, 07/06/2023.
The loan secured with Bloomsdale Bank for the extensive water infrastructure upgrade is due to expire in August 2023. The City was given an extremely competitive interest rate. Mayor Monia met with Justin Dotson to discuss options on how to retain this rate. Justin will be in touch with City Clerk Lynnette Randoll.
Clerk Randoll reported that Cochran submitted plans/specs to Missouri DNR for the new well pump on Friday, June 23, 2023. TJ Garbs is continuing to work on the Easement Paperwork for Clement Road. TJ did not attend the meeting but submitted Project Status Update Reports. The Water Tower portion of the infrastructure upgrade is complete.

Clerk’s notes: The Financial Report prepared by HSB was completed on Wednesday, 6/28/23. Clerk Randoll submitted it to the State Auditor and received confirmation on 6/29/23. Adjusting Journal Entries were completed on 6/29/23. Water bills were issued with the addition of the annual $5.28 Primacy Fee collected for the Missouri Department of Natural Resources. The Primacy Fee and Annual Sewer Connection Fee were paid to Missouri DNR on July 5, 2023. The letter of explanation for Utility and Temporary Construction Easements regarding the Clement Road waterline upgrade were mailed on June 15, 2023, after Cochran staked the area for reference. All Liquor License and most of the Business License Renewals have been received. They expired June 30. Reminders will be sent soon. The Missouri Ethics Commission only sent one booklet for the Council this year and Clerk Randoll will keep it on file. 
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The motion was approved.
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